
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 5 

77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 
CHICAGO, IL  60604-3590 

September 19, 2023 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
DELIVERY RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Patrick Shea, General Manager 
Saint Paul Regional Water Services 
1900 Rice Street 
Maplewood, Minnesota 55113 
Patrick.Shea@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
 
Dear Patrick Shea: 
 
I have enclosed a file-stamped Consent Agreement and Final Order (CAFO), which resolves In 
the Matter of Saint Paul Regional Water Services, docket no. CAA-05-2023-0014.  As indicated 
by the filing stamp on its first page, the CAFO was filed with the Regional Hearing Clerk on 
September 19, 2023. 
 
Pursuant to Paragraph 32 of the CAFO, Saint Paul Regional Water Services must pay the civil 
penalty within 60 days of the filing date.  Your payment method must clearly indicate the case 
name and case docket number. 
 
Please direct any questions regarding this case to Jolie McLaughlin, Associate Regional Counsel, 
at (312) 886-4179 or McLaughlin.Jolie@epa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Juliane Grange 
Regional Hearing Clerk 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Ann Coyle, Regional Judicial Officer/via electronic mail 

Coyle.Ann@epa.gov 
 

Regional Hearing Clerk/via electronic mail 
R5hearingclerk@epa.gov 
 
Charles Hall/via electronic mail 
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Hall.Charles@epa.gov 
 
Jolie McLaughlin /via electronic mail 
McLaughlin.Jolie@epa.gov 
 
Rachel Studanski 
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency 
rachel.studanski@state.mn.us 
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